PRIME MINISTER

MEETING WITH SIR ROBIN IBBS: VALUE FOR MONEY TARGETS

Sir Robin Ibbs would like to have a short discussion with you about value for money targets after you have covered Nimrod at tomorrow's meeting. I (and probably Nigel) will join the meeting at 1215 for the latter part of the discussion with Sir Robin.

Last autumn Sir Robin reported to you on the use to which Departments were putting value for money targets. You asked for a further report this year. Sir Robin has now provided this (Flag B with a covering minute from him at Flag A).

Sir Robin's note reports that value for money targets are making a useful contribution to the search for efficiency and performance within the Civil Service, though their use is still at an early stage, and more emphasis needs to be placed on results and outputs, rather than on costs. Sir Robin's detailed recommendations are on pages 5 and 6.

Sir Robin will no doubt wish to summarise for you the conclusions of his report. I think there will be three particular areas he might wish to cover.

(a) Sir Robin recommends that Departments should consider giving extra incentives by agreeing to plough back some of the benefit gained from setting tough targets and meeting them (recommendation 9). The Treasury (Flag C) do not dissent from the view that this should be possible in some cases, but stress that the taxpayers' interest in seeing that Departments achieve savings from the setting of tough targets should not be overlooked. Sir Robin has responded to the Treasury points (at Flag D). There is clearly a difference of view between the Efficiency Unit and the Treasury, though not one that need cause any great difficulty. I suggest you tell Sir Robin that you agree about the importance of the right kind of